September 11, 2006
INFORMATION MEMORANDUM FOR THE SECRETARY

FROM:
H. Dale Hall, Director, Fish and Wildlife Service
Renne Lohoefener, Acting Regional Director, Region 1
TELEPHONE #:  202-208-4717/503-231-6118
SUBJECT:  Federal Register Notice of Intent to Prepare a Comprehensive Conservation Plan for Cape Meares, Oregon Islands and Three Arch Rocks National Wildlife Refuges

I. SUMMARY

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) intends to prepare a Comprehensive Conservation Plan (CCP) for the Cape Meares, Oregon Islands and Three Arch Rocks National Wildlife Refuges (Refuges); and announce five public open house meetings.  These refuges are located in Clatsop, Tillamook, Lincoln, Lane, Coos and Curry Counties in Oregon.  
II. DISCUSSION

The CCP for the Cape Meares, Oregon Islands and Three Arch Rocks National Wildlife Refuges will describe the purposes and desired conditions for the Refuges and the long-term goals, objectives, and strategies for fulfilling the purposes and achieving those conditions.  The Service will prepare an environmental document for compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969, as amended, and NEPA’s implementing procedures.  This notice is being furnished in order to advise other agencies and the public of our intentions and obtain public comments, suggestions, and information on the scope of issues to include in these Refuges’ CCP. 

PREPARED BY:  Carolyn Bohan, Regional Chief, NWRS, Region 1, 503-231-6214
